

Rodney Local Board Parks and Recreation Committee Workshop Record

Workshop record of the Rodney Local Board Transport, Infrastructure and Environment Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber, Orewa Service Centre, 50 Centreway Road, Orewa on Thursday, 10 August 2017, commencing at 3.00pm

PRESENT

Chairperson: Brent Bailey **Members:** Tessa Berger

Cameron Brewer
Beth Houlbrooke
Louise Johnson
Phelan Pirrie

Phelan Pirrie Colin Smith Brenda Steele

Apologies: Allison Roe

Also present: Jonathan Hope (Senior Local Board Advisor), Rebecca

Rowsell (Local Board Advisor), Michele Going (Lead Financial

Advisor), Raewyn Morrison (Democracy Advisor)

Workshop Item	Governance role	Summary of Discussions
Chairperson's welcome and apologies		The Chairperson opened the workshop and called for apologies (as noted above).
Warkworth Swimming Pool Update	Keeping informed	Mr Coventry and Ms Wiggins outlined the outcomes of the Expressions of Interest process and further discussions they had been undertaking with interested parties. Northern Arena has publicly announced its intention to investigate land for constructing a swimming pool in Warkworth and the officers will keep talking to them about their proposal. A formal report will be on a future local board business meeting agenda.
Neil Coventry (Sport and Recreation Lead)		
Jo Wiggins (Arts and Culture Senior Programme Leader)		
Dave Stewart (Manager Sport and Recreation)		

Regional Parks Management Plan – Te Arai North	Keeping informed	Mr Olsen and Mr De Silva outlined the proposal for a variation to the Regional Parks Management Plan to include Te Arai
Scott De Silva (Northern Principal Ranger)		North. The officers sought feedback from the local board on the key issues including engagement with the local community, Reserves Act classification, naming of the park etc. Public submissions on the matter will be open shortly.
Neil Olsen (Service and Asset Planner)		

The workshop concluded at 4.05pm.